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This is the first time I went to Japan. For the new interventional radiologist like me, it is a 
important chance to improve my knowledge. 
I arrived Tsukuba in a beautiful autumn days, when the yellow, orange and red leaves on trees 
were fallen on the ground. It was amazing. 
My room was near UTH, and it took 15 minutes to go to the hospital by bicycle. It was very 
convenient. 
For 2 weeks, I had learn more and more important knowledge about IVR. I learned how to 
treat giant aneurysm by using flow diverter. There were some differences between Japan and 
my country. I asked professor Matsumaru and he explained me why they used coils first and 
after that, used pipeline. I think the medical insurance in Japan is really good. I had done some 
research about new equipments such as  the flow-diverting device, navien intracranial 
support catheter, asahi chikai neurovascular guide wire 

  I saw Professor Matsumaru treated a spinal dural anteriovenous fistula. I think it was a difficult 
case. But the the professor embolize successuful by Onyx. It was wonderful 

I spent 3 interesting days in Tokyo. I learned so much there, about the knowledges in the 
meetings, about the Japanese culture, and about how to catch the train in Tokyo. 

   I also had and small party with the Japanese colleagues, they are very kindly. 
   I will remember those day I spend in Tsukuba. I hope to go there one more time. 
 



 


